## The Washington Post

1150 15TH STREET, N. W. WASHINGTON, D. C. 20071-5530

(202) 334-6000

OUTLOOK (202) 334-7573

March 29

Dear Harold, (if I may call you by your first name),

Many thanks for your two letters. The visit was terrific, and both of us were enormously impressed by what you know and what you've gathered. Your observation that massive disclosure may prevent meaningful access seems to me very wise; you also seem to have found a way to avoid that problem.

One wonders what will become of all this; whether you or someone else will stumble upon that one piece of uncontrovertible truth that will make what seems to be obvious to people like me cheek obvious to others.

It will be good to visit you again, when you have time and the weather has changed. Let me know if I can do anything to help.

Best wishes,

Jeffrey Frank